
To know HIM  and to  make  HIM  known 

Service Times 
Sunday: 
Bible Study……………...9:45  am 
Worship…………………10:45 am 
 
LifeGroups 
Hannigan - No Summer meetings 
Denham…………..…..….5:30 pm 
Reynolds………......….....6:00 pm 
Morris…………….………………... 
    5:00pm on the 1st and 3rd Sunday 

Wednesday: 

Bible Study…………......7-8:00pm 

Minister: 

Stephen Walker    304-925-7435 
                              stephen@kccofc.org 
 

Youth Minister: 
Alex Ross       alexandermross8@gmail.com 
 

Elders: 

Tom Hannigan       304-965-7435  
Chris Morris           304-344-1817 
Bill Reynolds          304-744-0012 
Joe Riley                304-346-4476 
 

Deacons: 

Alex Derenburger 
Paul Estep           
Herb Kinder 
Tom McNeely    
Richard Wagner  

Weekly Newsletter of the Kanawha City Church of Christ 

5101 Chesterfield Avenue, SE 

Charleston, WV 25304 

(304) 925-7435 

kanawhacitychurch.org 

“Do your best to present yourself to God as one approved, a worker who does not need to be 
ashamed and who correctly handles the word of truth.” 

II Timothy 2:15 
 
New clothes are in the closet, and the books and backpacks are out and ready to go. Summer 
vacation is over and it’s back to school! Weeks of summer pleasure gave young minds a chance 
to rest, but now it’s back to work. It’s time to study again. 
 
There is one book that we should never get tired of studying and learning from. That, of course, is 
The Holy Bible. Sixty-six books in one, this text gives us history, poetry, prophecy, and doctrine. 
From Genesis to Revelation the continuous story of man’s relationship to God and His plan for 
redemption unfolds. This incredible book provides great mystery and at the same time delivers 
unalterable truth penned under the inspiration of God by forty-four writers spanning over twenty 
centuries of time. Though written thousands of years ago, the Bible clearly presents God’s  
commands for successful living and wisdom for every step of life’s journey. And these truths are 
as relevant today as they were the day they were recorded. 
 
When was the last time you really took the time to dig in and study God’s Word? Did the busyness 
of summer cause you to slack off of your study of God’s Word? Vacations? Travel? Kids at home? 
Extra outside work? No matter what the season, there are plenty of things to distract you and keep 
you from studying, but it’s time to put away the excuses and get into the Word. As fall arrives, I 
encourage you look around and find a good Bible study group and dig in. Mark it on your calendar 
and make that study a part of your regular routine. If you do, you’ll experience fresh blessings 
from your Heavenly Father, and the fun and fellowship of meeting with other believers. What are 
you waiting for? It’s time to study! 
 
“Precious Lord, Your Word is my source of strength and wisdom. Let me never be so unwise as to 

think that I know enough of it. Let me never neglect studying it. Let me never stop loving it.” 
 
By Ann Shorb 

Back To School 

Help us save money  
on paper and postage… 
request this newsletter to 

be emailed to you!  
office@kccofc.org 

 



August 20, 2017 
  

Morning Assembly 
  

Front Greeter:   Donna McNeely 
Usher:    Herb Kinder 
Worship Leader:  Chris Morris 
Opening Prayer:   Paul Estep 
Communion Preside:  Bob Midkiff 
 Serve East:     Steve Samples 
                          Pete Williams 
 Serve West:    Richard Wagner 
                          Paul Cantrell 
Scripture Reading: Alex Ross 
Closing Prayer: Carson Henley 
Contribution Tally:   T & D McNeely 
Sound Booth:    Matt Barber 
PowerPoint:    Jamison Wilkinson 
Nursery:     Bianca Williams 
  Assistant:  Telina Williams 

 
 
 

 

  

  August 16 August 23 
Usher:           Paul Estep Bill Reynolds 

Prayer           Joe Riley Tom McNeely 

Sound Booth Tom McNeely Paul Estep 

Nursery:            Sue Riley            Brenda Hannigan 
 

Bible Classes from 7:00-8:00pm 
   

Communion Preparation & Garments:   

Sue Riley 

Sunday Morning Children’s Breakfast Prep: 

Jane Barber 

 

If you cannot serve as scheduled,  

please contact Tom McNeely at 304-346-5212. 
  

 
 
Attendance  
 Bible Class…………………..………..40 
 Worship…………………….……..…..93 
 Wednesday……………..…………….34 
Contribution....……………………….$3,726.00 
  

PHASE 2 Building Fund GOAL…..$30,000.00 
PHASE 2 Donations YTD………....$11,112.36 

August 24 - Young At Heart Breakfast, 10am at 
Cracker Barrel. RSVP to Joe Riley. 
 

August 27 - Discipleship Meeting, following morn-
ing services in room 17. Lunch will be provided. The 
following items are on the agenda: belief statements 
for KCCC’s website, adult classes and curriculum, 
children and youth programs. All are welcome and 
encouraged to attend! Check with Bill or Darlena 
Reynolds for further information or to offer help with 
food for the lunch.  
 

September 5 - Prayer Meeting, 6pm at the church 
building. 
 

September 10 - Sunday morning singing class 
will resume in the multi-purpose room at 9:45am. 
 

September 12 - Book Club Meeting, 7pm at the 
home of Sue Riley. The book to read and discuss is 
The Language of Flowers by Vanessa Diffenbaugh. 
Everyone is welcome! 
 

September 16 - Beth Moore LIVE Simulcast, 9am 
at the church building. 
Captivated: The Wonder of Christ on the Winding 
Road… Join Beth and thousands of women world-
wide as she shares truth to guide your own journey 
of faith. You're invited to be part of this global, live, 
one-day simulcast that will encourage you to dive 
deeper into the Word of God. Beth follows the lead-
ing of the Holy Spirit to prepare a specific message 
for each of her events, and this simulcast is no ex-
ception. Don't miss out on this special event! Please 
RSVP to Grace Wagner or Amy Kuhns ASAP! 
 

October 1 - Friends & Family Day, invite your 
friends, family, neighbors, and coworkers to join us 
for worship service and a fellowship dinner after-
wards! 
 

Youth Group - Mark your calendars! Details will 
follow! 
August 19th            Rock Climbing  
September 23rd          Kings Island 
October TBA           Halloween Fun Activities 
November 11th           Veterans Day Service Project 
January 13th           Snow Tubing 
February 16th-18th      Winterfest 2018 

• Chuck and Shirley Denham     
5:30-6:30pm Sunday in room 17 at the building. 
Studying a series titled The Grave Robber. It is 
about the miracles of Jesus. 

• Tom and Brenda Hannigan     
Meetings will resume on September 10th. 

• Chris and Renee Morris       
5:00-7:00pm (1st & 3rd Sundays) in their home. 
Studying The Best Question Ever by Andy Stanley. 

• Bill and Darlena Reynolds       
6:00-8:00pm Sunday in their home. 
Studying “Living Generously,” on RightNow Media. 
 
 

LifeGroups are open to everyone, come anytime!   
Feel free to try them all!  

 

 
 
 

 Janice Richardson  8/1 
 Renee Morris   8/4 
 Jamison Wilkinson  8/4 
 Linda Hall   8/8 
 Wylie Wilkinson  8/8 
 Duane Scyoc   8/11 
 Avery Walker   8/19 
 Sydney Moore  8/24 
 Rose Kinder   8/26 
 Micah Stephenson  8/28 
 Joe Riley   8/29 
 Brenda Cantrell  8/30 
 Dena Holstine   8/31 
 

 
 
 
 Chuck & Shirley Denham  8/2 
 Matthew & Bethany Boggs 8/5 
 Stephen & Erika Walker  8/8 
 Paul & Brenda Cantrell  8/14 
 Doug & Danene Hartley  8/15 
 Chris & Renee Morris  8/24 
 Pete & Bianca Williams  8/26 
 Alex & Ali Ross   8/27 

 
Did we miss a special day? Contact office@kccofc.org 

Privileged To Serve LifeGroup Information 

August 15, 2017 

• Those serving our country: David Hartley, Allen 
Hartley, Brandon McKinney. 

• Tom McNeely and family during the loss of his 
mother, Edna McNeely. If you would like to send a 
card to Tom and Donna, their address is: 2536 
Larwood Drive, Charleston, WV 25302 

• Tom Winnell is home recovering 
• Cathy Harding, Julie Davis’ mother, has been 

diagnosed with cancer, she is waiting on test   
results and a treatment plan. You can send her an 
encouraging message at: 
cathy.harding@yahoo.com. Julie’s address is: 
983 Burgess Court, Cincinnati, OH 45245 

• Dawn Whitesel has been visiting with us     
regularly and recently rededicated her life to 
Christ. 

• Family of Morgan Curry, 17 year old GW   
graduate killed in a tragic accident. 

• Lanny Markland is working in the jail kitchen. It 
helps him keep his mind off of things. He would 
love to get cards and letters. He's housed in the 
South Central Regional Jail right now. If you 
would like to send him a card of encourage-
ment, here is the address: South Central      
Regional Jail, Attention: Lanny Markland,    
Centre Way, Charleston, WV 25309 

• Jean Ann Hartley, Doug Hartley’s mother 

• Julie Farley  

• Alan Newhouse  

• Katie Cobb, 13 year old being treated for a     
recurrence of Non-Hodgkin’s lymphoma.  

 
 
 
 
 
 The new church directories are in and  
available for pick up in the foyer. ONE DIRECTORY 
PER FAMILY PLEASE! Thanks again to everyone 
for your cooperation in getting 
pictures for the new directory! 

Attendance and Contribution 

Dates To Remember 

Wednesday Evening 

Remember In Prayer 

New Church Directory 


